


Request for Technical Revision of the Flying Triangle Ranch Pit  
 

On August 18, 2025, the Natural Resources Conservation Service (“NRCS”) issued a 
recommendation for seeding and reclamation of the Flying Triangle gravel pit. Within that 
recommendation, the NRCS stated that it “would be cautious doing significant reclamation and 
ground disturbance in the area” due to the potential for a potential to “cause an increase in 
invasive species and low probability of seeding success.” In fact, it is shown that the pit is 
“naturally revegetating with desirable plant species and minimum invasive weeds present.” 
However, because of my desire to reclaim the pit and end production, I propose the following per 
the NRCS’s recommendation: 
 

• Broadcast seeding within the pit area in accordance with the NRCS recommendation.  
• Smoothen up the eroding/steep banks withing the pit area to bring to a 2:1 slope (see the 

map with the purple areas to be smoothened).  
• Leave the existing piles as they currently are for ranch use and cattle protection.  

 
 
If there are any questions, please feel free to contact me at (970) 326-8428.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
_____________________________ 
Grady O. Ely  
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